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Memo 
To: Whom it May Concern  

From: SCRP Team 

Date: 9/23/13 

Subject: Archeological Investigation Permit 

 An Archeological Investigation Permit for the Shultz Creek Restoration Project (SCRP) 

is required due to the site being located on the Museum of Northern Arizona (MNA) property. 

The property is located on a natural flood plain, where the stream will be rerouted b excavation 

to align with the culvert under Highway 180. The company specified on the permit will be the 

American Conservation Experience (ACE) because they will be responsible for excavating the 

soil. Important information to complete the permit application is listed below: 

 Nature of archeological work proposed (pg. 7 of Appendix B) 

 Description of project site, including GPS coordinates, UTM coordinates, township, 

range and section subdivision or metes and bounds 

 Engineered drawings of proposed work area where permit is needed 

 Detailed description of project purpose explaining the proposed work 

As explained in the “Bureau of Land Management Arizona: Instructions for Obtaining a 

Permit for Archeological Investigations” document, as seen in Appendix B, the processing 

rate for an application with all the necessary information is 45 days. However, if Native 

Americans are concerned, there may be a delay up to 70 days. Once the application is 

completely filled out, it should be sent to the Bureau of Land Management (BLM), their 

Phoenix address is provided below. Any further questions about the permit application 

should be directed to Terri Raml, BLM District Manager of Phoenix District Office, and for 

any archaeological questions Connie Stone or Cheryl Blanchard, Phoenix District Office 

BLM Archaeologists, at 623-580-5500.  

BLM Phoenix District 

21605 N. 7th Avenue 

Phoenix, AZ 85027 
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